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MEETING OF SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

MONDAY 12th JUNE, 2006.
QUESTION NO. 2
Question:   Councillor M. Daly

“To ask the Manager to give an update on progress made on the provision of traveller accommodation specifically Transient sites. Will he be able to accommodate travellers moving into the county during the summer period and if not how will he deal with this issue should it arise”?

Reply:
The Council’s current Traveller Accommodation Programme was unanimously adopted by the Council on 9th May 2005 and covers the period up to the end of 2008. The programme is an ambitious programme to provide 215 units of Traveller Specific Accommodation throughout the County during the course of the Programme. This accommodation is to provide for both immediate requirements and future family formations.

Progress on the delivery of the Programme has been significant. In the first year of the Programme some 25 units of accommodation were provided while a further 5 units have been completed to date this year (schemes at Belgard Park, Daletree Place, Lock Road and St Aidan’s Close). It is anticipated that a further 28 units of accommodation will be completed this year (schemes at Hazel Hill, Killinarden; Fortunestown and Haydens Lane Lucan).

It is planned to commence up to a further 71 units of accommodation in the current year (schemes at Stocking Lane; Kishoge; Lynches Lane; Tay Lane; Fonthill Road and Coldcut Road) either through direct procurement or negotiated arrangements under Part V of the Planning and Development Acts. This means that some 58% of the Adopted Programme would have been either completed or commenced by the end of the current year. 

In accordance with the provisions of the Housing (Traveller Accommodation) Act 1998, it is an objective of the Council as set out in the Adopted Traveller Accommodation Programme to fully investigate the need to provide transient accommodation for families visiting the county during the currency of the Programme. 
It is the agreed policy of the Council that a Regional approach to the provision of such transient accommodation is required and that the advancement of proposals for transient accommodation are to be prepared in conjunction with all the other Local Authorities in the Greater Dublin area.  In developing the current Programme, all of these authorities were contacted for their position on the matter, and the general thrust of their replies was that priority must be accorded to families seeking permanent accommodation before the seasonal needs of Travellers, who largely have already been accommodated, are addressed. At present there are no transient provisions available in the Greater Dublin Area for Travellers moving into the region during the summer however such occurrences have greatly reduced in recent years as the number of nomadic Travellers has reduced. The matter will be kept under review during the currency of the Programme and the Local Traveller Accommodation Consultative Committee will be asked for their advice as required.
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